
Lakewood
Links

June 2023

Board of Directors
Tommy Dennis, President
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Words from our President - Tommy Dennis

I want to thank all of our members who gave their time inmaking some repairs around
the clubhouse, cleaning and painting to finish the remodel of the Lakewood house, and
getting our pool opened and ready for the summer.

You are what makes our club so great!

Come out and enjoy your club this summer!

Tommy

Office Manager - Penny Panter

Penny is always eager to help you with any questions you have. She can be
reached at 931-455-8770 X 2 or by email at office@lakewoodgcc.com

Office Hours
8:00 am - 2:00 pm Tuesday - Friday

Membership
Josh Clarey Welcome New Members

Erin & Travis Layton

Suzanne & Kenny Banks

Pam & Lionel Simms

Garth Seagroves

Ryan, Glenda & Rylee Johnson

Shane, Jennifer, Emma, Jack & Nora Chambers

Jon, Megan, Lukas, Landon, Lincoln & Logan Price

Stephanie & Eric Jacob



Lakewood is a great place to be!
Beautiful sunsets on the patio, dining
inside and out, a large pool for
everyone’s enjoyment, and coming
soon - New Greens and grounds!

If you know of anyone interested in a
membership, social or golf, contact
the business office for a tour and

membership information.

Thank you to all of our members for
your continued support and patience
during our course renovation. Our

goal is to continue to make
Lakewood the greatest small town

country club in Tennessee.

**Special thanks toMegan Hardy for managing our social media pages and promoting our club! Be sure to follow Lakewood Golf & Country
Club on Instagram (https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/) and Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma)

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/


We have been talking about and preparing for the new TifEagle Bermuda greens for so long
and it’s finally happening. On Tuesday June 6th andWednesday June 7thwe will be sprigging
(planting) the Bermuda turf. The Bermuda sprigs will be spread over the greens by Lakewood
members, rolled in, top dressed and watered repeatedly along with fertility applications until
there is visible active growth. When there is sufficient turf growth, mowing will commence!

There is a controversial issue that the Greens and Grounds Committee is struggling with and
that’s whether to cut down the tree that is on the left front of the #7 green. On one side, it is a
beautiful massive tree that some say is part of our logo. It’s obviously been there many years,
and for some has become a long-standing Lakewood symbol. On the other side, Bermuda
greens need 8-10 hours of sunlight year around to provide a good putting surface. There is
also concern that it will make the hole play too easy. Recognizing this Trevor, our
superintendent and Chad, our greens conversion private contractor who are trying to deliver
the best greens possible, have noted that the front part of the #7 green gets toomuch shade
and that the tree roots are leaching water and fertility from the green. Trimming the tree up
and or topping it would not address the concern. The Greens and Grounds Committee (Betty
Hand, Greg Gates, Trent McNabb, DanMerz, Noland Gomez, Noah Risner, JamesMcCord,
Tommy Dennis, Clay Uselton, Michele Shaver, Kemp Brooks, Rob Scherer) would like to hear
from you. Please seek out one of the folks on the committee and provide your feedback and or
questions.

Come join the Lakewood Greens’ Sprigging Brigade
Tuesday/Wednesday June 6-7 7:30-3 Volunteers still needed and welcome!

Greens & Grounds -
Betty Hand

Check out our “Rules” section on the website and refresh
yourself with Lakewood General Rules (on and off the golf
course). Here’s a very important one!

Section 8.
Clubhouse Rules, #7.

Members and or guests are not permitted at any time to enter
the kitchen area or areas behind the bar unless accompanied
by kitchen staff and or club management. It’s a health
department violation and potentially an insurance liability if a
non-staff individual is injured.

(OR CIGAR BUTTS)

Recently, one of our members spent part
of their golf round picking up cigarette and
cigar butts along the way and here’s the
result! 1.12 Pounds of “butts”. What’s
even sadder is the fact that they only

picked them up on tee boxes and around
the greens - AND - ONLY

ON THE FRONT 9!

Please be kind and keep an ashtray in your
cart and dispose of them properly!



Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Congrats to Marty Fiala!
Hole in One

May 17 - Hole #18

Great selection of products
available in the Pro Shop

Our juniors
are getting ready

for a fun
summer of golf!

Rotary Scramble Congrats Alan Jones
& DougMcAfee

Old Buddy Champs
Men’s League was a
huge success this
year - look for

more fun after the
course re-opens!

LAKEWOOD UPCOMING GOLF EVENTS
Get Golf Ready “Fore”Women
Sunday June 4 is our wrap-up round

Thanks to all the ladies who have participated!
If you are interested in golf lessons, call Kenny!

US OpenMatch-Up
Saturday/Sunday June 17-18

Players will pay $10 and be matched with a PGA Pro. It
is handicapped and you are “matched” with a pro

randomly and have a chance to win back your money
andmore!

Fitting Day - sign up in the Pro Shop
TaylorMade - June 15

Member-Guest Sign up
There are 72 spots available for the
2023 Member-Guest (Sept 22-24)

We have 52 teams and 7 teams on the waitlist currently. If you
played last year and want in again this year you have until March 1st

and then we open up the waitlist.

Hole In One Insurance
is growing and we are almost to our goal of $1000 if youmake a Hole
in One. Ask our pro shop employees how this works if you are feeling

lucky in 2023.

Range will close at 4:00 every Sunday



Memorial Day Scramble
(special appearance by the Pro giving each team a Red TeeMulligan)

Glow Party and Golf!



Social - Trent McNabb (and Katie)
Summer at the Lakewood Pool is off to a great start! The Shrimp Boil andMemorial
Day Cookout were both a success and lots of fun! SouthernMoss put on a great

show Sunday night!

Snack Shop is OPEN for the summer and will be open and staffed when lifeguards
are on duty (hours to be determined). We also have a new ping pong table right

outside thanks to John & Janet Knorp!

Make plans to spend the 4th of July at Lakewood! We're planning an old school
Blue vs Red Family "Olympics" .... including Pickleball, Corn Hole, Closest to the
Pin, Watermelon Race andmore. If interested in helping with this event, please

reach out to Katie (931)619-8107. Details will be out soon.

Our wine pairing dinner with Stormy was a special evening. Cindy and her team
truly outdid themselves. The dinner was fabulous! Even better, all of the wine

served can be found on our new winemenu so we are really in for a treat. Be sure to
try some of our new wines if you weren't able to attend. Our next pairing is in July

and is already sold out! We will keep you posted on the next one.

Lastly, mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th. You won't want to miss the
The Andrews Brothers Dueling Pianos from Atlanta

coming to Lakewood!

Check out all the photos of our Memorial DayWeekend Shrimp Boil & Poolside!



Finance - Mike Melton

In April we had a profit of $66,939 which was much better
then the budgeted loss of $7,289. However $31,000 of the
$66,939 was the result of billing out the balance of the
second assessment to member accounts.

The profit from the bar and restaurant for April was $15,155
a big improvement from the lost they had last month.

Expenses for the month of April were under budget by $186.

To date we have received $165,000 from the assessment.
We still have a fewmembers that need to pay the second
$500. As far as expenses for the greens renovation go we
have spent $27,521 for the tarps that will cover the greens
and a down payment of $15,000 for the sprigs.

Thanks Mike Melton

Clubhouse - Sam Minkowitz

We have finalized the colors, flooring, etc for the lobby
restroom renovations. Our contractor has the green light to
begin work soon! Thanks to the Ladies Golf Association for

their input and financial support.

External Facilities - Jeff Biniek

The little house next to the tennis courts has been getting some
much needed attention to get ready for our G&G

Superintendent to be able to live in. Thanks to all of our
member volunteers for helping get it into good shape.



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association

Martha Merz, Co-Chair
(931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Jennie Duncan, Co-Chair (jennieduncan1960@gmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

We plan to take a couple of weeks off to give our greens crew
some space as they begin our renovation. We look to start back

tentatively Tuesday, June 13.

Also, during our renovation, we will take the opportunity and
play other local courses every other Tuesday.

If this is something you are interested in, reach out to
Martha to be added to the list.

Playdays Every Tuesday and Friday - tee off at 8:30
(with the exception of tournament days or golf course closures)

Be IN the locker room no later than 8:15 for pairings and
announcements!

LLGA Diamond Invitational

LLGA Charity Tournament
Raising $835 for Blue Monarch

Deby Barnett & Kathy Bierl - Co-Chairs

Steve & Wanda Cope

LADS & LASSIES
Open to all ability levels!

We plan to take the first Wednesday in June off, to give the
greens staff a chance to begin our renovation. Watch for
information to restart, possibly June 14. We will utilize
the back nine and hope to have some new fun games to

play. Come join the fun!
Sign up in the Pro Shop, or contact

Martha(931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com) by
2:00 eachWednesday to sign up!

Dan & Martha Merz

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com
mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com


Lads & Lassies turned out BIG
For our Wacky Tacky Night!
Congrats to “best dressed”
Tommy &Myla Dennis

L&L’s Chairs
TheMerz & Cope’s

Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Kitchen & Bar Hours
Monday Closed
Tuesday 11 - 8

Wednesday 11 - 8
Thursday 11 - 8
Friday 11 - 9

Saturday 10 - 8
Sunday 10 -7

Call Lakewood to host your event.
Contact Cynthia Ramsey

931-455-8770 X1

Another great month at Lakewood thanks to our members! Mother’s Day, and
our Wine Dinner were SOLD OUT! We partied before and after Glow Golf, and
we had a great crowd over Memorial Day weekend. We hosted a few outside
parties as well. June is looking to be another big one! While the golf course
may not be completely open, we’re always here and excited to offer you great
service, food and events indoors and around the pool!

Our Snack Bar at the pool will be open when there are lifeguards on duty.
Stayed tuned to social media and emails for announcements. The pool will
also be host again this year to Friday Night Pizza Parties! Special discounts on
pizza.

Don’t forget Steak Night every Friday - check out social media for the special
of the week. Oysters have been a huge hit, so we are continuing that as well.

Our first Wine Dinner was a success and we’ve already sold out our July Wine
Dinner as well! Hope you got your reservation in time! Check out the photos
below of our May dinner.

As promised, we will offer Brunchmonthly and this month it will be on June
25. Get your reservation early so youmake sure you can participate.

Our calendar below has all of our events, special or recurring, so print that
page to make sure you don’t miss anything!

Don’t forget:
Kids eat FREE every Tuesday night starting at 5
Burger Night is EVERYWednesday
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday
Trivia withMel - last Tuesday every month
Bingo on Sundays and Family Bingo the first Tuesday every month



Steak Night
Every Friday

Check Facebook or Instagram for our
“Cut of the Week” and sides

Fresh - Never Frozen
Oysters on the Half Shell

We will have 10 dozen available every weekend,
So reserve yours before they’re gone!

(If you would like more for a party, we need 1 week advance notice)

Our first of what we hope are manyWine Dinners



Class Reunion

Birthday Party

Bingo

Mother’s Day

Family Bingo



June 2023
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
7:00 Big Bucks

3

4
4:00 BINGO

5
Club Closed

6
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

7
Burger Night

8 9
7:00 Big Bucks

10
9 am Outside
Event

11
4:00 BINGO

12
Club Closed

13
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

14
5:00 Lads &
Lassies restarts
(tentatively)
Burger Night

15 16
7:00 Big Bucks

17
US OpenMatchup
5:30 Family
Reunion

18
US OpenMatchup

19
Club Closed

20
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

21
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

22 23
7:00 Big Bucks

24

25
Sunday Brunch
4:00 BINGO

26
Club Closed

27
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

28
5:00 Lads &
Lassies
Burger Night

29 30

Lakewood Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4thMonday of every Month at 5:00
LLGA Playdays Tuesday and Friday 8:30 (meet in locker room at 8:15)
Lads & Lassies Wednesday 5:00 (deadline to sign up 2:00)
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday at 7:00
Trivia - last Tuesday of every month 7:00
Bingo - Sunday at 4:00 Family Bingo -first Tuesday eachmonth 6:00
Burger Night every Wednesday
Kids eat free every Tuesday night starting at 5:00

Recurring Events
Lions Club -meets Wednesday at 12:30
Kiwanis Club -meets Thursday at 12:30
DAR -meets 2nd Thursday of eachmonth at 12:00
Zach Shelton Dental group -meets 3rd Tuesday of eachmonth
Red Hat Society -meets 2nd Tuesday of eachmonth at 11:30
Rotary -meets Friday at 12:00
Outside Parties
Outside Golf Events

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

